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Two-year-old Luke is 
fascinated with rubbish 
bins – and he knows  
what to put in them!



this edition of Focus is 
wrapped in 100 per cent 

compostable wrap. 

“ “
Compostable Wrap
I am very excited that this edition 
of Focus is wrapped in 100 per cent 
compostable wrap. 

Biodegradable products will break 
down into smaller pieces eventually – 
even plastic! But it can take many years 
or even decades and leaves micro-
plastics and harmful substances in the 
soil. Compostable bags are made of 
plant materials and break down during 
the commercial composting process 
into non-toxic components. 

This innovative new wrap creates 
less waste, is Earth-friendly with no 
toxic or micro plastic residues and is a 
sustainable alternative to regular plastic. 

I take Council’s environmental actions 
very seriously and am pleased we 
have sourced compostable wrap.  
Remember that compostable wrap is 
suitable for and best disposed of in 
green lidded Council organics bins.

Volunteer LifeSavers
The George Bolton Swimming Centre 
Burnside opens for the summer season 
on Saturday 1 October 2022. We are 
currently recruiting for casual lifeguards 
and swim instructors. Make sure you 
visit our website and check out the job 
vacancies section if you are interested 
in these positions.  Applications close 
Friday 14 October 2022.

Council Elections  
– Have Your Say

Council elections will be held in  
November 2022. This is your opportunity 
to have your say on who will represent 
your Council Ward’s interests for the next 
four years.  Perhaps you see yourself 
representing Burnside?
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Nominate
If you are eligible to vote in your local 
council elections, you may also be eligible 
to stand for a position on the council.

Becoming a Councillor presents 
the opportunity to influence local 
directions and create long-term, 
positive outcomes within the 
community and for fellow residents.

The role of a councillor is both 
rewarding and challenging.  
It requires commitment, 
responsibility and accountability.

With very few exceptions you can 
nominate for a position on council 
regardless of qualifications, religion, 
race, gender, experience or profession.

The council actively encourages 
nominations from people from diverse 
backgrounds to ensure that a wide 
range of views are represented.

If you consider yourself to be invested 
in the future of your community, 
are willing to learn and participate, 
and are prepared to contribute 
strategically to decision making 
processes that benefit the broader 
community, then you should explore 
what it takes to be a Councillor.

The Local Government Association has 
published information for candidates 
on their website (https://www.lga.
sa.gov.au/council-elections/nominate)  

Nominations will be accepted by the 
Electoral Commission SA (ECSA) 
and close at 12 noon on Tuesday 6 
September 2022.

Vote
Voting in council elections is now 
conducted entirely by postal ballot. 
Residents listed on the voters’ roll 
will receive their ballot papers in the 
mail in mid to late October 2022.  
Ballot papers must be returned in the 
Reply-Paid envelope provided with the 
ballot papers, by 5 pm on Thursday 
10 November 2022. While voting in 
the council election is not compulsory, 
I encourage you to exercise your 
democratic right to ensure you have a 
say on who your local representatives 
are. The right to vote is a hard-fought 
luxury that many others around the 
world do not get the privilege to 
experience, and your vote is a powerful 
tool to ensure your voice is heard 
within council.

For further information, visit our 
website www.burnside.sa.gov.au 
or contact our amazing Customer 
Experience Team on 8366 4200.
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The City of Burnside is a great place to raise 
a family, with beautiful parks, a pool and a 
vibrant library. 
Danielle Ho, a resident and ratepayer of the City of 
Burnside for 13 years, shares how living in Burnside has 
created family memories to cherish. When Danielle moved 
into the area she was the mother of one toddler son, then 
aged 2 years. She is now a busy mother of four aged 2, 5, 
10 and 14. 

Burnside Library is one of the first places Danielle 
visited in Burnside with her first son as she wanted 
him to develop an enjoyment for reading. “I have fond 
memories of taking him to Storytime and him enjoying 
the books read and the craft activities.” Enjoying songs 
and rhymes at Baby Chat was a highlight for Danielle 
and her third baby. The library also provided much 
pleasure as Danielle’s children grew. “As our two older 
kids became primary school-aged, we utilised the school 
holiday programs - conveniently local, offering value for 
money, and so much fun!” Now that Danielle’s youngest 
children are 2 and 5 they absolutely love the Toy Library. 
“It is such a great service because the kids enjoy the 
excitement of choosing toys to borrow and they also learn 
the responsibility of ensuring the toys are packed up and 
looked after once they finish playing with them.” 

As well as the library, Danielle and her young family have 
gained much enjoyment from the City’s parks. “The lush 
green parks are great for people of all ages, especially for 
families,” says Danielle. “When our eldest was little we 
held Easter eggs hunts at the Burnside Adventure Park 
with his friends - the kids loved it and his friends’ parents 
commented on what a fun tradition we had!” Danielle 
continues to have many fun playdates with friends and 
family picnics at the surrounding parks. “We encourage our 
kids to be active, the playgrounds are excellent for climbing 
and exploring.” Danielle has also enjoyed special events 
held in Burnside’s parks including Outdoor Movie Nights 
and Pop-up Story times. 

The George Bolton Swimming Centre, located at Hazelwood 
Park, has long been a family favourite. “As our family grew, 
we discovered the Burnside swimming pool,” says Danielle. 
“There is so much family fun to be had there on extremely hot 
days and we’ve had awesome birthday parties there too.”

As her kids grow, Danielle sees herself as moving into a 
new season of life – finished with pregnancies, births and 
babies. She appreciates the local restaurants and cafes, 
shops and small IGAs and remains grateful for the beauty 
of the City of Burnside. “I walk every week with the kids 
and friends and am grateful for the attractive and well-kept 
tidy streets and nature walks. I feel so blessed to walk and 
enjoy the lovely surrounds that Burnside has to offer.”

Family Life in Burnside

Danielle Ho with Jonathan (2), Eliza (5) and Maddie (10) enjoying the Toy Library.



Burnside News
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Heritage Plaques
Heritage plaques reflect Council’s desire to 
commemorate the significance of a building for:

• �its architecture or association with a significant 
historical figure or event

• �its association with historical, economic or social 
themes that are important to the local area

• �its representation of customs or ways of life 
that are characteristic of the local area or 

• �having played an important part in the lives of 
local residents.

As part of Round 2 of the Heritage Plaque Scheme, 
A further 20 properties have had heritage plaques 
installed. Go to our website for details.

Community 
Defibrillators  
A defibrillator (AED) is a 
portable device to be used on a 
person that is in cardiac arrest 
before an ambulance arrives. 
An AED machine is available 
for community groups and 
organisations located within the 
City of Burnside to hire for one 
day or multi day events. Contact 
Council’s Community Connections 
team on 8366 4107 to find out 
about hiring an AED machine.

Heritage Architectural Advisory Service 
Do you own an old home and are interested in receiving advice on how to 
preserve, renovate or restore it in keeping with its historic character? This 
FREE service is offered to residents of Burnside who own an old home 
(pre-1960) that is not heritage listed and are seeking advice on how to care 
for and enhance their home. The consultant may provide advice on the 
following topics: repairs, renovations, maintenance, colour schemes, fencing 
and conservation work. If you are interested in finding out more about this 
service or would like to book an appointment, please contact the Historical 
and Cultural Officer at (08) 8366 4200 or complete the form online.

New Fitness in the Park Program  
– coming October 2022 

New program FISCH 

(Family Initiative Supporting Children’s 
Health) begins early September.

For more  
info scan  
the QR



 

buy one, get one

FREE
Scan for details

Rose Park Memorial 
On Peace Day, 19 July 1919, 
several hundred residents of the 
District of Burnside gathered at 
the junction of Prescott Terrace 
and Alexandra Avenue in Rose 
Park to plant, dedicate and 
consecrate the Avenues of Honour. 

In 2020, the City of Burnside 
became aware that not all the 
fallen World War I soldiers of the 
Burnside District are recognised 
on the Memorial. Historical 
evidence suggests that some 
residents planted trees for their 
fallen loved ones, but they did not 
register the name. 

A research group was formed in 
June 2021, and included Michelle 
Toft (Historical and Cultural Officer 
City of Burnside), Colonel Peter 
Scott DSO Rtd, Ian Fitzgerald 
and Ian Sando and were tasked 
with uncovering the names of 
unrecognised World War I fallen 
soldiers of the Burnside District. 

Twenty two fallen soldiers, many 
of whom were born in the Burnside 
District, have so far been identified. 
See the full list  
bit.ly/CoBSoldiersMemorial

This list of names is not absolute, 
and we are encouraging the 
community to come forward with 
names or further research to help 
us identify all fallen World War I 
soldiers of the Burnside District 
so they can be recognised. 

If you would like to contribute to 
the research they can contact the 
Historical and Cultural Officer at 
burnside@burnside.sa.gov.au

On Thursday 4 August the 
dedication and consecration 
of the further fallen soldiers 
at the Burnside District Fallen 
Soldiers’ Memorial was held at 
the junction of Victoria Terrace 
and Alexandra Avenue, Rose Park. 
The City of Burnside unveiled new 
interpretive plaques and allocated 
22 unassigned trees, adding 
these names to the Memorial on 
Alexandra Avenue and reuniting 
the fallen with their mates.

Nature Festival 
The Nature Festival is 11 days of 
events, encounters and experiences 
to celebrate our love of nature in 
South Australia. The festival runs 
from Thursday 6 to Sunday 16 
October. The City of Burnside will 
participate with a number of events 
and activities.

• �An art exhibition ‘Life Among 
Trees’. Last year over 50 artists 
submitted entries and we are 
experiencing a stronger response 
this year. 

• �The film River will be shown at 
The Regal Theatre on Sunday 16 
October. The movie explores the 
relationship between humans 
and rivers. The event will start at 
3.30 pm, with the first 30 minutes 
dedicated to show some winners 
from the Nature Festival’s new Film 
competition.

• �Two environmental walks, one in 
Hazelwood Park and one at Michael 
Perry Reserve.

• �A Kaurna cultural experience 
for children, to be conducted at     
Tusmore Park on Wednesday  
12 October.
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Propel SA is a local not-for-profit organisation, providing small businesses 
opportunities to connect, learn and grow within their communities.
Visit propelsa.com.au and find out more. 
You too, can be part of our small business community.

Lay your business foundations with Propel SA.



Aged Care Services
The City of Burnside is funded by 
the Commonwealth Home Support 
Programme to support people over 
the age of 65 to live independently at 
home.  Services include transport to 
local shopping centres and personal 
appointments in the community 
shopping bus and car, in home 
respite, social and fitness activities, 
accompanied individual support 
with shopping, home maintenance, 
gardening, minor home modifications 
and domestic assistance. For more 
information please phone 8366 4193.

Volunteers Needed for 
Community Transport
For the past two years, Vicky 
Mousoulis and Howard Butler-Nixon 
have supported local residents to 
remain healthy and connected by 
volunteering as drivers for Council’s 
Home Support Program.

The City of Burnside Home Support 
Program offers community and 
personal transport services, providing 
local residents with convenient, 
affordable and safe transport.

Community Transport Officer Jenny 
McIntyre says Council is looking for 
more volunteer drivers.  
“These services allow residents to 
keep connected and engaged with their 
local community and provide a reliable 
form of transport to get to and from 
scheduled appointments. However, 
without sufficient volunteer drivers the 
service is difficult to maintain.”

Jenny says drivers do not need a 
special licence.  Volunteers guide 
clients safely in and out of vehicles and 
also assist them to carry small grocery 
bags. “The car service takes people to 
appointments such as medical, health 
care or personal grooming,” Jenny 
says. “You must be over 65 years old 
and be registered with My Aged Care 
to make use of the service.”

Vicky does two shifts a week driving 
the car, taking clients to appointments. 
“I like meeting people in this age 
group and hearing their stories and 
being of help to them,” she says.

Howard drives the bus at least once a 
week taking people to Burnside Village 
and Norwood to do their shopping.  
“I enjoy making people happy,” 
Howard says. “For some people this is 

the only shopping they do for a week 
or a fortnight.” Howard helps clients 
on and off the bus and often carries 
their groceries to the door.

Jenny says the volunteers are 
invaluable not only for their driving 
services but as social connections and 
supports for the clients. “They chat 
regularly with clients and take a keen 
interest in their health and wellbeing,” 
she says. “Volunteers may refer clients 
to Home Support staff so that they 
may be linked into other appropriate 
support services.”

Anyone interested in volunteering 
should contact Council on 8366 4200. 
Council provides appropriate training 
in first aid, manual handling and 
emergency procedures. All volunteers 
must be fully vaccinated against 
COVID-19.

“We need a steady supply of volunteer 
drivers,” Jenny says. “These services 
offer people the chance to be 
independent, have choices and not 
rely on friends or family to help them.”
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Home Support Services

Shopping Bus
Pamela is a resident at 
Cottage Homes, Toorak 
Gardens and takes the 
Council bus once a week to 
Norwood Shopping Mall.
“It’s brilliant because I don’t drive,”  
she says. “They just pick me up from 
9 am on Tuesday and we have two 
hours. There are other people on the 
bus and another lady from Cottage 
Homes,” Pamela says. “It is a good 
service and everyone enjoys their 
conversations on the bus. I do what 
I need to do, like go to the chemist 
and then we have a coffee.”

Howard and Vicky with the community bus.



Home Services
At 81 years old, Suzy 
McNulty is not as active  
as she used to be.  
She uses some of the 
Council services that  
are available.
“Council is absolutely marvellous,” 
she says. “I can’t speak highly 
enough of the staff.” Suzy has a 
support worker visit each week 
for 2 hours and takes her grocery 
shopping. “We get on well and after 
shopping we have a coffee.” She 
also has her windows cleaned and 
gutters cleared on a regular basis. 
When she has doctor or hairdressing 
appointments she uses the car 
transport service. “Everyone is so 
willing and very keen to take the time 
to help,” she says. 

The Shed
The traditional Men’s Shed is now known 
as The Shed and has classes exclusively 
for women. Sarah Britten-Jones has been 
attending regularly since 2020. 
“My husband was a carpenter and had a shed full of machinery 
and tools,” she says. She has picked up some skills at The 
Shed and uses them to fix up furniture. “I like to fix things. 
I buy at auctions things that look derelict and fix them up.” 
Sarah told a friend about it and she also attends and they have 
regular gin afternoons away from The Shed. “It’s about the 
group dynamics,” Sarah says. “I live alone and can go days 
without talking to anyone so this is great interaction. You get 
an appreciation for other people and their problems – everyone 
has a story. It’s really important to me – I won’t miss it.”
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Some Recently Completed Works in Your Area
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Kerb and  
Drainage Upgrades
Fergusson Square, Toorak Gardens

Leighton Walk, Toorak Gardens

Pridmore Road, Glen Osmond 

Raymond Walk, Toorak Gardens

Alexandra Avenue, Toorak Gardens

Cudmore Avenue, Toorak Gardens

L’Estrange Street, Glenside

Northumberland Street, Tusmore

(Total for all works $867k)

Open Space
New drinking fountains in Holmes 
Reserve ($20k) 

Sign replacements in Penfold Park, 
Newland Reserve, Wood Park, 
Warland Reserve, Beaumont 
Common ($30k)

Street Lighting Upgrades – High 
Street, Burnside and West Terrace, 
Kensington Gardens ($30k)

Margaret Bond Oval sports lighting 
renewal works ($7k)

Community Buildings
The Regal Theatre main switchboard 
upgrade ($75k)

Eastwood Community Centre fire 
safety and security works ($17k)

Road Resurfacing 
Road resurfacing works completed 
in Primrose Terrace, Rosslyn Park; 
Hazelwood Park roadways and paths; 
Council Depot; Cleland Avenue, 
Dulwich ($432k)

Footpath Improvements
Footpath renewal in Glyde Street, 
Beulah Park; Duke Street, Beulah 
Park; Tusmore Park barbecue access; 
Warrego Crescent toilet access ($65k)

Traffic Projects
Road Closure - Portrush Road to 
Thornbury Street, Beulah Park ($25k)

Extension of Guard Railing  
– Sunnyside Road and Gill Terrace, 
Glen Osmond ($17k)

New guardrail – Vale Street, 
Skye ($10k)

Roundabout – Hood Street and 
Verdale Avenue, Linden Park ($145k)

Wheel Stops – Victoria Park, 
Fullarton Road ($6.5k)



Upcoming Works
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The following works are underway or 
due to commence by November 2022.

Community Buildings
Dulwich Community Centre 
redevelopment

Justice of the Peace office

Brock Reserve public toilet installation

Disability Access and Inclusion 
improvements (various sites)

Footpath Works
Footpath works to commence in 
September – sites to be confirmed

Kerb Replacements
Grant Avenue, Toorak Gardens

Rosedale Avenue, Wattle Park

Wanbrow Avenue, Wattle Park

Open Space
Bus shelter renewal Grant Avenue, 
Toorak Gardens

Fence renewal Hazelwood Park Reserve 

Penfold Park Playground 

Hallett Road lighting renewal 

Hazelwood Park swing replacement

100 Years of Anzac Lookout 
improvements

Road Resurfacing
Resurfacing to commence in August  
– sites to be confirmed 

Traffic Projects
Shared use pedestrian cycling path  
– Mount Barker Road, Glen Osmond

Crafers Bikeway extension link  
– Glen Osmond

LED variable message speed signs  
– Lockwood Road, Burnside

LED Variable message speed sign  
– Coach Road, Skye

Wombat Crossing flashing lights 
upgrade – Sydney Street, Glenside

For more detail on 
planned projects, 
including extent of works 
and locations, visit 
https://www.burnside.sa.gov.
au/Planning-Business/Council-
Projects/Capital-Works-Projects

Further direct communications 
on proposed works are provided 
to nearby residents prior to 
works occurring.

Artist’s impression of the Dulwich Community Centre.



Annual Business  
Plan and Budget  
Summary

2022/23

10  burnsidefocus  spring  2022

This summary of the Annual Business Plan 
highlights Council’s key priorities for the 
2022/23 financial year in addition to providing 
information on how Council’s funds will be 
allocated, with a commitment to continue 
the 118 services currently provided and 
maintaining more than $720m of community 
assets to agreed condition levels.

Our 2021/22 achievements
A complete listing of the 2021/22 achievements has 
been published in the 2022 Annual Report and the 
Annual Business Plan and Budget summary, which 
can be found online at www.burnside.sa.gov.au

Council delivered a Reconciliation Action Plan  
to build strong relationships with First Australians 
and to develop a deeper understanding of the 
Traditional Owners of the area of the City of 
Burnside, the Kaurna People.

Council completed the Kensington Gardens Reserve 
Wetlands and ETKG Tennis Club redevelopment in 
the south-eastern corner with support from Federal 
and State Government grants, from Green Adelaide 
and Tennis SA, and introduced its new co-name 
Kensington Wama.

The Tusmore Wading Pool redevelopment project 
was completed.

The Glenunga Tennis Clubrooms were 
redeveloped and the Newland Reserve tennis 
courts were resurfaced.

Work was completed on a Traffic Calming project on 
Dulwich Avenue.

Work commenced on the City Master Plan and 
continued on The Regal Theatre Master Plan.

13,080 plants grown for public and private 
planting programs.

1,621 trees planted on council land.

3,396 plants given to residents.

4 per cent decrease in tonnes of landfill compared 
to previous year.

Successful bin-tagging pilot project completed. This 
project helps to educate the community on putting 
household organics in to green bins. A larger scale 
bin tagging project will be undertaken in 2022/23.

78 people from 24 countries became  
Australian Citizens.
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Rates
Council is committed to fair and equitable rates 
with an average rate rise of 3.5 per cent in 2022/23 
(excluding growth).

Where do your weekly rates go?

$13.95    City Maintenance and Waste Management

$11.12   Assets and Infrastructure Upgrades

$3.00     City Development and Safety

$2.29     Library and Community Learning

$1.54       Community Support and Wellbeing

$1.38       Strategic Projects

$1.14     Community Centres and Events

$1.06     Customer Experience

$1.01     Communications and Engagement

$0.37     George Bolton Swimming Centre

Hardship relief is available for ratepayers who 
hold a current Seniors Card and on application 
are eligible to postpone any amount in excess of 
$500 less any concession entitlement. Interest will 
accrue on postponed balances.

2022/23 initiatives

Burnside 2030 outlines the Council principles, 
key themes, goals and priorities in the delivery of 
Council services and projects that are responsive to 
community desires and needs. The 2022/23 initiatives 
are in line with Burnside 2030.

• �Activation and Creation of Youth and Wellbeing 
Space in Civic Centre

• �Bell Yett Master Plan Implementation Dog  
Park Improvements

• �George Bolton Swimming Centre Family Change 
Rooms Upgrade

• �George Bolton Swimming Centre Grating and  
Gutter resurfacing

• Implementation of Reconciliation Action Plan

• Laurel Avenue Pirkurna Wirra: Stage 2

• Penfold Park Master Plan works

• Rose Park Community Garden

• Tregenza Oval Master Plan improvements

• Tusmore Park Fitness Equipment

• Bin tagging to reduce food going to landfill

• George Bolton Swimming Centre Plant Renewal

• �Lambden Lane Reserve, Hazelwood Park Tree 
Planting Project

• Michael Perry Reserve Historic Garden: Stage 3 

• 40 km/h Speed Areas Community Engagement

• �City of Burnside Master Plan Code Amendment 
(Urban Form Protection and Diversity)

• �Disability Access and Inclusion Plan building 
accessibility audit: Stage 2

• Dulwich Community Centre Redevelopment

• Heritage Reference Group Projects

• �Historic Area Overlay Expansion Code 
Amendment

• Magill Stone Mine Reserve Management Plan

• Magill Village Activation

• Marryatville Precinct Master Plan

• �The Regal Theatre Precinct Master Plan 
Detailed Design

For more information 
The complete 2022/23 Annual Business Plan and 
Budget document, including more detail on the 
2022/23 initiative, can be found at  
www.burnside.sa.gov.au

Details on rates, application forms for rate rebates 
and hardship relief can be found at  
www.burnside.sa.gov.au

Please contact us if you have any questions about 
the information in this Annual Business Plan and 
Budget Summary.



The contents of the yellow bins 
are sent for sorting at a Materials 
Recovery Facility (MRF). Imagine 
a huge shed, filled with large 
machinery: 

• �A ‘trommel screen’ helps 
separate small pieces  
of glass. 

• �A ‘bounce conveyor’ helps 
separate paper from plastic 
containers.

• �Magnets and ‘eddy current’ 
devices help separate ferrous 
and non-ferrous metals.

• �Hand sorting and robots help 
separate plastics and other 
containers.

Following these processes, the 
MRF has collections of materials 
that are sold to manufacturers. 
For example, the paper is sold 
to manufacturers who make 
recycled paper products. Glass, 
metals and plastics are also sold. 
The revenue from these sales 
offsets the cost of the recycling 
processes – it saves us money.

To get the best possible price for 
materials, it’s important they are 
not contaminated, like having 
paper that is free of plastic. 
But the processes that help to 
separate materials are not perfect. 
For example, it’s very difficult to 
distinguish between paper and 
soft plastics.  

So, some soft plastic can make it 
through the process – it’s called 
contamination. 

Materials that don’t belong in 
the yellow bin, like clothing and 
crockery, are also contamination. 
If these materials are put in 
a yellow bin, they need to be 
separated at the MRF and sent 
to landfill, which creates double 
handling and all costs money. 
Even worse, some contaminants 
can jam or damage the recycling 
devices, which creates downtime 
at the MRF and costs more money.

What’s the solution? The industry 
is improving the automated 
systems. But developing and 

implementing new technology 
can be costly, and the cost comes 
back to us. Another option would 
be more hand sorting at the MRF. 
But again, that cost would come 
back to us.

Why does the cost come back to 
us? Well, the council pays for the 
recycling services – costs which 
are covered by council rates. So, 
if you are paying council rates, or 
renting a house and paying rates 
indirectly, you are paying for the 
recycling process. 

The responsible option is to 
make sure we all sort our 
recycling at home. If we reduce 
contamination, we all save 
money! It’s important to make 
sure that the only things that go 
in our yellow-lidded recycling 
bins are paper, cardboard, glass, 
metal and plastic containers. For 
more detail, visit www.whichbin.
sa.gov.au or call WhichBin on 
1300 137 118.

In Burnside, we have relatively 
low levels of contamination in our 
recycling bins. Most people are 
doing the right thing, which saves 
money at the MRF. There’s more 
good news, too. The materials 
are recycled, saving the demand 
for virgin materials, and in turn 
reducing carbon emissions. It’s 
really a win-win-win, that saves 
us dollars and makes great sense!

It is important to take responsibility for sorting recyclables at home. Why? Because 
it saves money and makes good environmental sense. It is a lot cheaper to send 
materials to be recycled than it is to send them to landfill, but we can save even more.
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The Dollars and Sense in the Yellow Bin



The future is in  
wheelie good hands
Luke Nordestgaard is a two-year-old 
spreading the word about responsible 
waste management.
Luke’s Mum Emily can’t say for certain where Luke’s 
fascination and passion for bins came from.  
“Since he was able to crawl and walk, he showed 
interest in our shiny silver kitchen bin, but he also 
seemed to recognise early on that bins come in many 
different shapes, sizes and colours,” Emily says.  
“He would get very excited to point them all out!  
We walked him around in his pram a lot on a trip to 
Sydney when he was 20 months old, and noticed he 
would point and exclaim, ‘Wawa!’ (his made-up word 
for bin) whenever he saw a bin, often before we had  
seen them.”

Family, friends and his childcare have supported his 
interest. He picks up rubbish at the playground (and 
sometimes his friends even join in!), and his childcare 
made a special book with photos of bins from around 
the world. He has various rubbish bin and rubbish truck 
related toys, he loves helping his Grandpa take out the 
bins. His second birthday party had a bin theme, where 
people could dress in the colours of their local council 
bins. His Nana even made a green bin birthday cake and 
sewed a rubbish truck picture on his favourite jumper.

Luke knows what goes in each of the bins at home and 
really enjoys taking out the rubbish, including to the 
‘squishy plastic bin’ at the shops. He even loves saying 
hello and goodbye to bins, and telling us which bins 
need to go on the road for collection each week!

Asked to name what goes in each colour bin Luke says: 
Yellow – cardboard rolls and paper. Green – food scraps 
and leaves. Red – rubbish and nappies.

It’s great to see someone so young continuing the great 
work of residents in the City of Burnside!
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The winners of the 2022/23 round of Your Neighbourhood Budget (YNB) have been announced. 
Five community projects will be installed by Council as a result of public voting.

Your Neighbourhood Budget is a participatory budgeting 
program in which residents nominate ideas for the 
community to then have an opportunity to vote on.

As voted on by local residents, the five projects which will 
be delivered are:

• �Landscaping, park south of the Botanica apartment 
complex in the Glenside development, Eastwood ($1,000).

• �Heart defibrillator, Tusmore Park wading pool, Tusmore 
($3,000).

• Rock Swap Shelf, Tusmore Park, Tusmore ($200).

• �Shelter, Kensington Wama/Kensington Gardens Reserve, 
Kensington Gardens ($20,000).

• �Landscaping, corner Old Norton Summit Road and 
Rebecca Avenue, Auldana ($20,000).

Tusmore Park
Sisters Amber and Penny Trappel made two suggestions 
for Tusmore Park, a defibrillator and a rock shelf.   
“My sister and I would like to have a heart defibrillator 
at Tusmore Park Wading Pool to help save lives,” their 
application read. Mum Sharon says their grandmother 
often accompanies them to the park and she has a 
pacemaker. “Our grandma has a bad heart and we want to 
keep her and the community safe,” said Amber and Penny.

Rock Swap is a fun nature based activity where rocks are 
decorated and placed in locations for others to find, keep 
or swap.  The girls suggested a wooden shelf to keep the 
painted rocks in for children and adults to swap.

Sharon says it is like a giant game of hide and seek.  
“It’s fun for kids and adults, gets people outside and 
promotes kindness.” Check out SA Rocks on facebook.

Glenside Landscaping
The Environs Club is a group of residents in the new 
Glenside development. Formed by David Everett, the 
group aims to improve the immediate environment and 
attract wildlife to the area. 

“There are some really large gum trees but very little 
understorey growth,” says David. “We applied for the 
YNB funding to purchase plants and shrubs.”

Council’s Technical Officer, Conservation and Land 
Management, Dr Mark Ellis, visited the site with David.  
“He was great,” says David. “Mark is so knowledgeable  
and he knew just the right plants and shrubs to suit the area.”

Mark put together a pack of 19 different species 
of wildflowers, grasses and shrubs from Council’s 
biodiversity nursery. David and his neighbours planted  
all 215 of them.

Your Neighbourhood 
Budget Winners
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Council conducted a very successful community-led  
co-design approach to create a master plan that provides a 
holistic and strategic direction for the future of this Reserve.  

Informed by an initial round of community engagement, 
draft master plans were developed in consultation with a 
community working group of almost 70 residents, alongside 
landscape architects. 

Feedback was then sought from the wider community on 
their preferred option. 

The community chose Master Plan 2 and this was endorsed 
by Council. The Master Plan document outlines a vision to 
guide the future of the Reserve in a sensitive, planned and 
complementary way. It sets out objectives and strategies to 
manage change over time, based on the needs of the local 
community and other users. 

Key features of the Master Plan are:

• Upgraded paths. 

• �Adding seating and lighting.

• Upgraded sports area and associated facilities.

• Upgraded main entry points. 

• Additional play areas near playground. 

• Trike track, which is aimed at young children. 

Implementation of the master plan is commencing this 
financial year. 2022/23 works include new signage and 
bins with dog bag dispensers at the three main entries, 
improved paths, additional seating and the planting of  
two new iconic trees.

Bell Yett Reserve consists of a car park, two netball/tennis courts, a basketball hoop, 
a storage shed, a playing field, biodiversity zones in the south and west sections,  
a playground, amenities block, bench seating, drinking fountain and rubble pathways. 
Stonyfell Creek runs through this Reserve.

Bell Yett  
Master Plan

View a larger version online bit.ly/BellYett
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The Importance of Your Vote

While voting in Council 
elections is not mandatory it 
is an opportunity for you to 
have your say on who makes 
decisions for your community.
Ann is a long time resident of Burnside 
and says it is absolutely important to vote. 
“Over the years Burnside Council has been 
controversial and has been in the news. 
The new members have changed all that 
and things have settled down,” she says.

Voting is also a means of showing 
appreciation for council. “Council is very 
active in the community,” she says.  
“The upgrades to the Civic Centre indicates 
Council cares. We as a community enjoy 
lots of activities, events and services.  
There are lots of sporting and interest 
clubs and many events in the library.”

Ann says we should never take for granted 
the democratic right to vote. “Just look 
around the world and see people who can’t 
vote,” she says. “We are very lucky.”

ENROLMENTS CLOSE  
Friday 29 July 2022 

Distribution of voting material 
 14-20 October 2022 

VOTING CLOSES  
Thursday 10 November  

 

(Note: ballot paper must be  
posted to arrive before 5pm on 
Thursday 10 November 2022)

NOMINATIONS OPEN  
Tuesday 23 August 2022

NOMINATIONS CLOSE  
12noon Tuesday  

6 September 2022

- make a difference - 

COUNCIL
ELECTIONS

2022

To vote in the 2022 Council election you must be enrolled on 
either the state electoral or Council voters roll.

State electoral roll
If you are already on the state electoral roll to vote within our council boundary, 
you will automatically receive your voting papers.
However, if you have recently moved house or changed your name you will need 
to update your enrolement. State electoral enrolment forms are available at 
your local post office and at www.ecsa.sa.gov.au

Council voters roll
If you are a landlord, business lessee or resident non Australian citizen you will 
no longer be automatically included on the Council’s voters roll. To enrol on the 
roll visit www.burnside.sa.gov.au for an enrolment form.

As the election draws closer, more information will be provided  
about how to nominate as mayor or a councillor and how to vote.

More information
Contact our Customer Experience team on 8366 4200  
or visit www.burnside.sa.gov.au
 

Authorised by Chris Cowley, CEO, City of Burnside, 401 Greenhill Rd, Tusmore SA 5065.
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Be … Connected

Burnside  
Combined Probus
Meeting on the second Monday 
of the month (unless a Public 
Holiday) Beaumont Bowling 
Club, 71 Devereux Rd Linden 
Park. Day tours, Bridge and book 
clubs, guest speakers and coffee 
mornings. Contact President 
Dawn Lamont 0409 797 615.

Glen Osmond Probus
We are a mixed club and meet 
on the first Monday of the 
month at Beaumont Bowling 
Club on Devereux Road. 
Meetings commence at 10 am. 
Guest speaker and outings. 
Our Christmas in July Lunch at 
Mt. Osmond Golf Club is still 
open. New members are always 
welcome. Please contact President 
Christine on 0402 817 525. 

Burnside  
Historical Society 
All welcome, gold coin donation 
appreciated. Meetings start at 
7.30 pm in Burnside Community 
Centre hall, (adjacent Burnside 
Library) 401 Greenhill Road, 
Tusmore. Enter car park from 
Fisher Street, off Portrush road.

More information at www.
burnsidehistory.org.au and 
Facebook.

Heart Foundation - 
The Magill  
Walkers Group
Every Thursday the group does  
a four to five kilometre walk from 
9 am to 10 am. Meet at the rear 
of the Pepper Street Arts Centre, 
558 Magill Road, Magill. The walk 
is followed by an optional coffee 
and chat. Please contact Susan 
Gascoine 0405 259 221

Zonta International 
Zonta International is a global 
organisation of professional 
women working together to 
advance the status of women 
worldwide through service and 
advocacy. Are you interested 
in advancing the status of 
women? Would you like to 
cultivate friendships, develop 
your interpersonal skills and give 
back to your community in a 
constructive and rewarding way? 
Consider making a membership 
enquiry. ATZonta@gmail.com  
Shirley Lamb or Judy Lovett.

Newland Park  
Kindergarten 
Playgroup
We are open on Friday mornings 
of term between 9 am and 10.30 
pm. A $5 donation is appreciated. 
BYO snack and water. Access to 
kindergarten facilities, activities 
and educators. Everyone aged 
0 to 4 years is welcome with 
an accompanying adult. An 
opportunity to play and meet 
other community families. 
Bridget Murphy-O’Neil bridget.
murphyoneil471@schools.sa.edu.au 
84311313, 46 Lockwood Road 
Erindale SA 5066

Burnside Lions Club
We hold monthly sales at our 
Bargain Centre on the first 
Saturday of each month except 
January. Open from 7.45 am 
to noon and have goods such 
as clothing, books, bric-a-
brac, toys, CDs and records, 
hardware, electrical goods and 
small furniture. We are open 
each Wednesday morning from 
9 to noon primarily to receive 
donations but some sales are 
possible for anyone attending.  
We accept donations of any goods.  
To donate call 0413 002 445.....we 
can arrange pick up.

Carers’ Group
If you care for someone living with 
a disability, medical condition or 
is frail due to age and you would 
like to access support from other 
people in similar situations, you 
may be interested in being part of 
a Peer Support Group. The Eastern 
Carers group meet at Glenunga 
Hub on the third Monday of each 
month at 1 pm.  Register your 
interest by email to julie.urry@
carerssa.com.au call or text 0455 
886 868 or call Carers SA Gateway 
on 1800 422 737.
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Ballroom Series

Burnside Youth Concert 
Band Cabaret. Wednesday 21 
September 7 pm – 9 pm. Adult 
$12, U13 Free. A musical array of 
movie themes, musicals, pop and 
unique pieces.

Burnside Symphony 
Orchestra: 

Burnside Symphony Orchestra: 
South to North. Wednesday 28 
September 8 pm – 10 pm. Adult $20. 

Elder Conservatorium Wind 
Orchestra, Tuesday 11 October  
11 am – 12 noon. Free.

Burnside Symphony Orchestra:  
Our Lands, Wednesday 30 
November 8 pm – 10 pm. Adult $20.

https://bit.ly/3PTqLDy

Glenside Art  
Show 2022 

Opening night Wednesday  
26 October.

The show then runs for 3 days, 
in the Burnside Ballroom. Funds 
again go to support local charity.

https://glensidelionsartshow.com.au/ 

Author Talk:  

Fiona McIntosh

Join Fiona at the elegant Regal 
Theatre as she discusses her 
highly anticipated new historical 
adventure The Orphans. Monday 
21 November 6.30 pm – 8.30 pm. 
Tickets $15, includes a glass  
of wine. Bookings at  
https://bit.ly/FionaMcIntoshBL

Fleur McDonald

Glenunga Hub, Thursday 10 
November 6.30 pm $10.  
Book at bit.ly/FleurMcDonaldBL 

The Carols event is back!

After three years this much loved tradition returns. Friday 9 December,  
5 pm – 7 pm followed by a free outdoor movie event. Hazelwood Park 
(NE area). This is a free family friendly event which will feature live music 
from modern and community based acts, food trucks, kids’ entertainment 
and of a visit from Father Christmas of course.

Grow it Local

Join Grow It Local  
co-founder, author and 
broadcaster Paul West, for a 
series of FREE local grower 
meet-ups across Adelaide 
as part of the Grow It Local 
Festival, 2022. Sunday 9 
October 1 pm Burnside 
Town Hall, 401 Greenhill 
Road Tusmore. Register at 
growitlocal.com

Events



The Regal Theatre Events
Book at bit.ly/CoBRegal

The Life and Music  
of Peggy Lee 

Friday 14 October 8 pm $59 - $75

International artists, Brigitte 
Baden-Rennie and Kym Purling 
come together to bring you the 
story of the late, great Peggy 
Lee with fresh and exciting 
arrangements of such classics as 
Fever, I don’t know enough about 
you, Lover and I am a Woman to 
name but a few. Peggy was an 
iconic American jazz and popular 
music stylist who rose to fame 
singing with the Benny Goodman 
Orchestra in the early 1940s.

Dancing in the Shadows of Motown 

Saturday 22 October 8 pm $58 - $62

DONT MISS this 10 Piece Powerhouse band featuring internationally 
renowned singers and musicians who faithfully recreate the dynamic live 
performances of: The Temptations, Stevie Wonder, The Supremes, Marvin 
Gaye, Martha and The Vandellas, The Four Tops, Fontella Bass,  
The Jackson Five, Junior Walker and many more MOTOWN Legends.

Alice Cooper  
– Welcome to the 

Nightmare 

Saturday 29 October 8 pm $59 - $75

This Halloween, get set to travel 
back in time to the hedonistic 
70s with a precise tribute to 
Alice Cooper in ‘Welcome to the 
Nightmare – a rock ‘n’ roll tragedy’ 
introducing Dave Hudson as Alice 
Cooper. Welcome to the Nightmare 
is a modern rock musical of 
domestic abuse gone horribly 
wrong and the consequences of 
abusive behaviour.

Aretha, Whitney, 
George:  
Keep the Faith 

Saturday 5 November 8 pm $59 - $75

This show celebrates 3 of the 
world’s greatest artists of all time 
performed by 3 of Australia’s 
finest performers, soul diva 
Shauna Jensen, powerhouse 
Sarah C and ARIA chart sensation 
Greg Gould. They take you on 
an unforgettable journey of the 
music, the memories and the 
magic of the undisputed Queen of 
Soul Aretha Franklin, The Voice - 
the one and only Whitney Houston 
and Mr Faith himself the incredible 
George Michael!

Jack Vidgen  
– Diva Energy 

Saturday 12 November 8 pm  
$59 - $75

Jack Vidgen delivers an 
unforgettable Diva’esque show, 
performing dance floor faves 
including the best of the 80s and 
90s. Throw some Chaka, Whitney, 
and Proud Mary into a show with 
musicians and one of the greatest 
voices in Australia and you get 
Diva Energy. Jack is finally back 
on stage in Adelaide. Don’t miss a 
highly entertaining and musically 
brilliant show.

Deni Hines   

Saturday 26 November 8 pm  
$65 - $99

Deni is back in Australia 
performing on stage for a one-off 
show in Adelaide only! With a full 
band, come along for a night full 
of her big hits and latest music. A 
well versed master of pop, soul 
and jazz, Deni is an entertainment 
industry power-house and 
vocal force. Come along for an 
unforgettable evening of music by 
a leading lady of Australian music.
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Michael Griffiths  
sings Peter Allen  

Friday 25 November 8 pm $59 - $75

Australia’s Cabaret King Michael 
plays piano and sings songs from 
the Peter Allen catalogue with first 
class showmanship. Together with 
his band they play the classics 
from I Go To Rio and I Honestly 
Love You through to Don’t Cry 
Out Loud and of course I Still Call 
Australia Home. Join Michael and 
his baby grand piano celebrating 
the music of an Australian and 
world-wide artist and legend.



Pepper Street Arts Centre

EXHIBITIONS

Inside the Square  SA Mosaics  2 - 30 September. 
Mosaicists from both around Australia and internationally 
as part of the Mosaic Association of Australia and New 
Zealand (MAANZ), create visually stunning works to the 
same size of 20 cm x 20 cm. 

Connections 3  Margaret Slape-Phillips Painting Group   
7 October – 4 November. 
A group of oil painters whose passion is depicting subjects 
from everyday life in a realistic manner: seascapes, 
landscapes, objects, portraits and more.

Little Treasures Christmas exhibition  15 November –  
22 December. This much anticipated annual exhibition 
of gift oriented works includes wearable art, wall art, 
trinkets, silk, cards, sculpture, woodwork, ceramics, collage, 
jewellery, collage and more. A treasure trove of affordable 
handmade arts and crafts for Christmas. 

Pepper Street Arts Centre is located at 558 Magill Road, Magill, open Tues – Fri 10 am – 5 pm 
and Saturday 12 noon - 5 pm. Closed public holidays and Easter Saturday. Phone 8364 6154 
or visit www.pepperstreetartscentre.com.au or www.facebook.com/PepperSt or Instagram 
Exhibitions. Gift Shop. Art Classes. Coffee Shop. Free Entry. Car parking. Disability Access.

Image credits: Beate Linckelmann, Soul to the World, Mosaic. Christine Dry, Still Life, Oil.  
Little Treasures 2021 image collage

ARTISTS OF THE MONTH
Changing showcases in the gift shop 
occur each month, shining a spotlight 
on emerging and established artists.

DORRIT’S COFFEE SHOP
Beverages and locally baked goods are 
on offer, affordably priced for morning 
or afternoon tea, supported by our 
team of welcoming volunteers. Enjoy 
the free wi-fi and art library books for 
reading onsite or borrowing. ‘Dorrit’s’ 
is named after local artist Dorrit Black 
and is one of the Centre’s popular 
spots to stop, gather or enjoy solo. 

CLASSES & GROUPS
See website for a range of art forms 
available for recreational learning across 
all skill levels and a variety of interest 
areas. All details for how to book are 
provided with each entry. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ARTISTS
Calling all artists to submit their work for 
inclusion in the following opportunities. 
Important submission requirements 
are detailed on the website, including 
deadlines and required forms. 
No requirement to discuss before 
submitting, unless stated:

Little Treasures Christmas  
Exhibition 2022
A popular gift-oriented, cash and 
carry show offering high quality 
and affordable works. All mediums, 
under $150. Last date to submit 14 
September 2022. 

Where the Wild Things Are  
– Adelaide Fringe 2023
Artists are encouraged to let their 
creativity soar around this theme, 
including but not limited to non-
domestic flora and fauna, the use of 
wild materials, the interpretation of 
personality, environment. All 2D and  
3D mediums are encouraged. Be 
part of this group exhibition with 
anticipated popular appeal. Last date  
to submit 12 October 2022.

Exhibit in 2023
Limited program spaces remain for 
exhibiting as a self contained group 
in 2023. Call to discuss your proposal 
before submitting. 

Atrium Exhibitions 
The Atrium space in the Burnside 
Civic Centre is available for displays 
by community groups, schools, 
organisations and resident artists.  

Gift Shop and Artist of the Month
New artists/new ranges of work for 
the gift shop are welcome. Artist of 
the Month suits small ranges of work, 
ideal for 3D mediums. 

KEEP CONNECTED
Please join our free e-list (link on our 
website) to receive email information 
and/or like us on Facebook or follow 
us on Instagram for regular updates.

An arts and cultural 
initiative funded by 
the City of Burnside

How to contact your 
Elected Members

Mayor of Burnside
Anne Monceaux  M 0455 336 599 
Office 8366 4205  Home 8379 8426 
amonceaux@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Beaumont Ward
Paul Huebl  M 0402 070 699  
phuebl@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Harvey Jones  M 0414 595 473 
hjones@burnside.sa.gov.au

Burnside Ward
Mike Daws  M 0411 140 190  
mdaws@burnside.sa.gov.au

Jenny Turnbull  M 0422 327 080 
jturnbull@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Eastwood & Glenunga Ward

Helga Lemon  M 0412 109 290 
hlemon@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Kensington Gdns & Magill Ward
Henry Davis  M 0410 466 779  
hdavis@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Grant Piggott  M 0407 158 772 
gpiggott@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Kensington Park Ward
Jane Davey  M 0427 444 275  
jdavey@burnside.sa.gov.au

Sarah Hughes  M 0421 355 596 
shughes@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Rose Park & Toorak Gdns Ward
Peter Cornish  M 0417 871 155 
pcornish@burnside.sa.gov.au

Lilian Henschke  M 0477 748 328 
lhenschke@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Contact Council
401 Greenhill Road Tusmore SA 5065 
T 8366 4200   F 8366 4299 
burnside@burnside.sa.gov.au 

www.burnside.sa.gov.au  
engage.burnside.sa.gov.au

@CityOfBurnside 
@CityofBurnside 
@cityofburnside


